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BACKGROUND 
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4. However, the council disagreed.  It considered that there was adequate screen 
planting at the road edge of the site, but accepted that additional planting along the top end would 
provide visual containment to any development when viewed from the Braes and from across the
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other side of Loch Broom.  It was proposed therefore to add an additional requirement to the 
Allocations Table to state the following (additional text shown underlined): 
 
 “Additional tree planting along the top end of the site.” 
 
 
CONCLUSIONS 
 
5.  It is not clear which “top end” of the site it is to which the council is referring.  I agree 
that the self-seeded trees which have grown up at the roadside will provide a natural appearance to 
any development, but doubt if they have sufficient depth to provide a screen to the development.  It 
seems however that it is not this roadside screening to which the council is referring.  I suspect that, 
with references to ‘views from Loch Broom’ it may be the “top end” (ie furthest up the slope away 
from the road), or it may be the “top end” as shown on the inset map (ie the north end of the site).  
Whatever the intention, I can see real benefit to the local environment in supplementing the existing 
line of trees at the roadside in order to create improved screening from this tourist route, but in my 
opinion, in order to achieve this, the additional requirement suggested by the council should be 
amended as follows (my amendments shown double underlined): 
 
 “Additional tree planting along the roadside.” 
 
First, I consider this to be a necessary addition; and second, it would appear to satisfy the objection 
in this case. 
 
6.  If the council was intending additional planting elsewhere on the site, I can see no 
objection to it also being added at this stage, although it will require to be described more accurately 
(ie ‘along the north-east boundary’; or ‘around the north-western end’, etc). 
 
7.  Although not the issue raised in connection with this objection, reference in the 
“Requirements” section of the inset map to yet more “future development to the south-east” makes 
me concerned that this part of the town is spreading so far away from the centre, or core of the town 
that residents of this area will be disadvantaged, and I consider that it is an issue that should be 
considered by the council at the least before further allocations are made in this area. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
8.  I therefore recommend that the allocations table in the Ullapool Inset Map be 
amended as shown in paragraph 5 above. 
 

Wester Ross Local Plan: 
Report on objections to deposit draft  
 

176


